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Dear Ms Link,

Thank you for your letter of 30 October to the Prime Minister about the rights of disabled
European Union (EU) citizens as the UK prepares to leave the EU. Your letter has been
passed to the Home Office, as the department with responsibility for immigration, for a
response.

Firstly, | would like to begin by reassuring you that until the UK leaves the EU, EU citizens
currently in the UK, as well as British citizens in other EU Member States, continue to have
the same rights and status, and are subject to the same residence requirements under EU
law, as was the case before Article 50 was triggered. This includes disabled EU citizens
and any EU citizen carers who are in the UK.

EU citizens make a significant contribution to our national life and we want them to stay.
The Government has been clear since the start of negotiations with the European Union
(EU) that protecting their rights, together with the rights of UK nationals living in EU
countries, was our first priority.

We have now delivered that commitment.and reached an agreement with the EU on
citizens’ rights. The agreement will provide the millions of EU citizens and their family
members living in the UK with certainty about their future rights and, most importantly,
allows them to stay.

The Withdrawal Agreement between the EU and the UK will protect those EU citizens who
have been exercising free movement rights in the UK at the time of the UK's withdrawal
from the EU, on 29 March 2019. Family members living lawfully in the UK with a qualifying
EU citizen at this point are also protected.
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